AYC Ecology North

January 2009

ONCO awaiting aerial survey

Oil and gas reserves may exist under Lake Erie and in Chatham-Kent

By Hank Daniszewski

Onco Petroleum officials are sure to be watching closely next month when an aerial survey is done to determine whether there are untapped oil and natural gas riches in Chatham-Kent and under Lake Erie.

The two-month survey by the province will collect magnetic data on the rock in an area known as the Chatham Sag, an ancient tropical seabed that may have hidden oil and gas deposits.

That's reassuring news for the struggling Onco Petroleum, a former London company that has been exploring the potential for developing its extensive holdings in Lake Erie and Chatham-Kent.

"It's not just Onco that believes there is gas potential in the lake. The ministry and a number of other companies are strong believers," said Onco CEO Peter Bilodeau.

The survey will involve low-flying planes mapping the physical properties of the rock in Chatham-Kent and the adjacent lakebed. New technology allows the planes to probe areas several kilometres deep. The maps produced by the survey should be available to the public by the end of the month in which the survey is completed.

Chatham-Kent-Essex MPP Pat Hoy said the surveys are an effective tool for uncovering oil and gas reserves, which could bring economic growth to the area.

Bilodeau, a Windsor businessperson, took over control of Onco in October from Robert Vanier after the company failed to file financial reports and most of its directors resigned.

Bilodeau said he has not had any direct discussions with provincial officials about the survey, but Onco is working with the provincial officials to meet prior commitments to close down old wells so it can proceed with new development.

Bilodeau said he is also working on getting Onco stocks trading again on the junior CNQ exchange in advance of a Feb. 5 deadline. Trading in the stock was suspended last July because financial reports had not been filed.

Bilodeau moved Onco's corporate headquarters from London to Windsor, but the company maintains a small office on Richmond Street.

